
HOPE WHEN LIFE HURTS
THURSDAY:  JULY 23, 2020

READ:  JAMES 1:25-27

SCRIPTURE VERSE:  “But suppose you take a good look at the perfect law that gives freedom. You keep looking at it. You 
don’t forget what you’ve heard, but you do what the law says. Then you will be blessed in what you do.” - James 1:25

TODAY’S THOUGHT:  

In ancient times mirrors were made from polished metal.  When looking into an ancient mirror one would have to really focus 
on the image on the metal to see what was being reflected.  These mirrors as you might imagine were very expensive but only 
produced a blurred and distorted reflection.  James points out to us that God’s Word functions as a spiritual mirror that produc-
es a reflection of perfect clarity.

Are you a thoughtful gazer when it comes to looking at God’s Word?  The thoughtful gazer is one who “looks” into the Word 
of God and continues to study and observe its truth.  The Greek word for “looks” that James uses in verse 25 is the word 
‘parakuptō,’ which means “to look intently at” or “to stoop down to closely examine.”  We are to observe ourselves within the 
context of God’s word by gazing intently at the perfect law which brings us freedom.  Looking into the mirror of God’s word 
takes obligation on our part. The intent of our sustained gaze and ready response is what brings spiritual strength and contin-
ued maturity.

When we think of the law, we don’t usually think freedom, but restraint.  In the world’s understanding of law that is true.  How-
ever, when we live under God’s law it brings us freedom.  God’s perfect Law provides true freedom.  In John 8:31-32, Jesus 
spoke to the Jews who had believed him. “If you obey my teaching,” he said, “you are really my disciples.  Then you will know 
the truth. And the truth will set you free.”  Satan works very hard to portray sin as the greatest freedom and God’s Word as the 
greatest bondage, but just the reverse is true. Thomas Manton says, ‘Duty is the greatest liberty, and sin the greatest bondage.’  
Those who do what Jesus says to do will find full and true freedom and will be blessed in what they do. 

We are living in restless days for sure! Where do we look for peace and fulfillment? The world tells us that we will find our 
peace and fulfillment in things like careers, possessions, drugs and alcohol.  But the more we seek to fill that void with ‘worldly 
stuff’ the more it eludes us.  The good news is that James has told us where to find our fulfillment.  Our fulfillment is found in be-
ing doers of God’s Word.  He has made us for himself so it really shouldn’t surprise us that our fulfillment is found in Him.  The 
bottom line is this: if you want to be blessed then do what God’s Word says. Live according to His word (Law) and see what 
happens. I dare you!

• What does your reflection look like in the mirror of God’s Word? Describe it.

• In what ways have you found the Bible to be a mirror?

• How do you find freedom in the “Law of God”?

• How would you respond to a person who says that the Bible is too restrictive?

FURTHER READING:  HEBREWS 4

SPEND SOME TIME IN PRAYER:

A=adoration  C=confession  T=thanksgiving  S=supplication

Free indeed,  

Pastor Randy


